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September 2, 2021
Worship Will Be Virtual:

The Session of Old Stone is in regular conversation and prayer about the ongoing Covid-19
pandemic and the Delta Variant. In response to the continued increase of Covid cases in our
community and church family, the Session has voted to suspend in-person worship for the month of
September. The Session will meet again on September 26 to re-evaluate the situation. Please join us
instead on the radio or by livestream. You are also invited to Zoom Fellowship time at 10:30am on
Sundays.

Live Video from Old Stone Presbyterian Church Sanctuary at 11:00 A.M.:
https:/ /www.youtube.com/c/OldStonePresbyterianChurch

Live on the Radio at 11:00 A.M.:
103.1 FM or https:/ /www.facebook.com/103.1BearCountry
or
https:/ /tunein.com/radio/The-Bear-103-1031-s30113/

In-Person Worship:
For guidelines please visit www.oldstonechurchwv.com

Memorial Postponement:

The Memorial service for Thompson Arthur Mashburn, Jr., scheduled for Saturday, September 4 at
Old Stone Presbyterian Church, has been postponed. No further information is available at this
time.

Men of Old Stone Breakfast Postponed:

The Men's Breakfast scheduled for Wednesday, September 22 has been postponed. No further
information is available at this time.

More than Mortar Postponed:

More than Mortar, scheduled to be held after church on Sunday, September 26, has been
postponed. No further information is available at this time.

Presbyterian Women Fall Gathering Update:

The Presbyterian Women have reluctantly decided to implement the grandmotherly adage "better
safe than sorry" and postpone the fall gathering. We are most grateful to the Peytons for their
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willingness to host this event. Despite this disappointment, we look forward to learning from the
women in Matthew's genealogy of Jesus through Bible Study this year.

The Evening Circle, lead by Pam Lewis and Carol Bland, will meet via Zoom September 8 at 7:00
using the link:https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89731405909?
pwd=djlUT2IwWWWRIbUhyWEwvamFZQ2tjUT09.

The Afternoon Circle, moderated by Marcia Leitch and Lynn Weikle, plans to meet September 15
at 1:00 via Zoom using the link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89731405909?
pwd=djIUT2IwWWWRIbUhyWEwvamFZQ2tjUT09

If you would like more information about the meetings or would like a book, please contact Lou

Ella Lewis: loulew@suddenlink.net, Marcia Leitch: jimarcialeitch@gmail.com, or Carol

Cales: ccalesl@frontier.com, or call the church office.

S.T.A.L.R. Notice:

We are planning to proceed with STAIR and currently have tutors for 5 students. We will follow
school guidelines and follow all procedures set for safety. Snacks will be pre packaged. As of now
we are planning to start the first week of November. We will take it one week at a time. We are in
need of additional subs, 2 more tutors, additional snack providers and lots of prayers Please contact
Debbie Taylor for more information and/or offers to assist, 304-483-5090 (phone/text.).
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